
Navy  Decommissions  Two  More
Patrol Ships 

Sailors assigned to the coastal patrol ship USS Whirlwind (PC
11) salute during the ship’s decommissioning ceremony on March
21  at  Naval  Support  Activity  Bahrain.  U.S.  NAVY  /  Mass
Communication Specialist 2nd Class Dawson Roth
ARLINGTON,  Va.  —  The  U.S.  Navy  decommissioned  two  more
Cyclone-class coastal patrol ships in March, bring to five the
number of PCs retired from the U.S. 5th Fleet this year, all
within a one-month period, according to the fleet’s public
affairs office. 

USS Whirlwind (PC 11) was decommissioned in ceremonies held in
Bahrain on March 21. A week earlier, USS Squall (PC 7) was
decommissioned on March 14. The recent PC force reductions
began on Feb. 23 with the decommissioning of USS Firebolt (PC
10), followed by Typhoon (PC 2) on Feb. 28 and Tempest (PC 2)
on March 7.  
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All of the above decommissioned PCs will be made available for
foreign military sales. 

The reductions leave the Navy’s last five PCs on strength
still in service with the 5th Fleet: USS Hurricane (PC 3), USS
Monsoon (PC 4), USS Sirocco (PC 6); USS Chinook (PC 9) and USS
Thunderbolt (PC 12).  

USS Squall — like its sister ships, it was built by Bollinger
Shipyards — was commissioned on July 4, 1994. It was based at
Naval Amphibious Base Coronado, California until late 2005,
when  it  was  moved  to  Naval  Amphibious  Base  Little  Creek,
Virginia. In 2013. Squall was assigned to the 5th Fleet. 

USS  Whirlwind  was  commissioned  on  July  1,  1995.  It  was
stationed at Little Creek from which it supported operations
in the U.S 4th and 6th Fleet areas of responsibility. The
Whirlwind also provided homeland security near New York City’s
harbor following the 9/11 terrorist attacks on the city. The
ship was transferred to the 5th Fleet in 2013. 

“Our patrol coastal ships have made a lasting impact here in
the  region  supporting  naval  operations  and  safeguarding
maritime security,” said Capt. Robert Francis, commander of
Task Force 55 at U.S. 5th Fleet, in the March 21 5th Fleet
release. “This was only made possible by the dedicated Sailors
who served aboard these ships for nearly three decades.” 


